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Date:
January 31, 2002
To:
Deans of All Faculties

From:
Victoria Lees

Secretary-General

Subject:
Principal's Task Force on Employment Conditions for Non-Tenure Track Academic Staff:

Creation of an Electoral List
The Principal has mandated a task force on employment conditions for non-tenure track academic staff. In addition to salary issues, this task force will explore and recommend changes to staff benefits and other working conditions for academic staff in non-tenure track positions. The task force will also address gender equity, along with a number of concerns that were raised by the recent pay equity committee report and plan.

The composition of the eight-member task force will be as follows:

Dr. Stuart Price, Associate Vice-Principal (Academic Staff and Planning), Chair
Three representatives from the University administration

Four elected representatives of the non tenure-track academic staff (non-graduate student status):

- one faculty lecturer, or sessional librarian, or part-time member of the non-tenure track academic staff not included in subgroups 2, 3, or 4 (Subgroup 1)

- one GFT-H (Subgroup 2)

- one professional associate, or research associate, or research assistant (Subgroup 3) 

- one course lecturer, or instructor or adjunct professor (Subgroup 4)

The University Secretariat will hold elections to fill the four elected seats on the task force, and I seek your assistance in reaching as many individuals as possible in the categories listed above to create an accurate electoral list.  

Electoral lists corresponding to the four subgroups noted above have been mounted on the Secretariat website (www.mcgill.ca/secretariat). Individuals wishing to serve on the task force, or to nominate a colleague, or to vote in the election are asked to check the electoral list to see if their name is listed. If it is not, and they believe they are eligible for inclusion, they should fill out the Employment Attestation Form also available on the website and submit it to:

Dr. Stuart Price, Associate Vice-Principal (Academic Staff and Planning) 

James Administration Building, Room 618

On instruction from Dr. Price, the Secretariat will update the electoral lists daily. On the basis of the list posted as of noon on Monday, February 18, 2002, calls for nominations will be sent out. On the basis of the list posted as of noon on Monday, March 4, the nomination period will close. The list will be updated and closed at noon on Monday, March 14 and ballots then sent out.

May I request that deans give this memo the widest possible circulation within the faculty. This is particularly important because the University has no central list of employees in certain of the subgroups. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. An electronic version of this memorandum will also be sent to you for your convenience.
